
 
                    TRUCKEE MEADOWS FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT  
 

 

AGENDA ITEM # 9 

STAFF REPORT 

Board Meeting Date: February 19, 2019 

 

 

DATE: February 4, 2019 

TO: Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District Board of Fire Commissioners 

FROM: Charles A. Moore, Fire Chief 

 Phone:  (775) 328-6123 Email: cmoore@tmfpd.us 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to approve the purchase of supplies and equipment for two new type I 

structure engines from LN Curtis & Sons in an amount not to exceed $160,000 using the 

FR-GPO Contract #0000170 or similar contract as allowed by NRS 332.115.1. (All 

Commission Districts)  FOR POSSIBLE ACTION 

 

SUMMARY 

Approve the purchase of supplies and equipment for two new type I structure engines from LN Curtis & 

Sons in an amount not to exceed $160,000 using the FR-GPO Contract #0000170 or similar contract as 

allowed by NRS 332.115.1. 

Strategic Objective supported by this item:  Safe, Secure and Healthy Communities 

PREVIOUS ACTION 

April 17, 2018, The Board of Fire Commissioners approved the purchase of two (2) new type I structure 

engine from Superior Equipment, 7285 South 700 West, Midvale, Utah in an amount of $1,244,228.84 

using the NPPRGov Fire Rescue GPO program as allowed by NRS 332.195.   

 

BACKGROUND 

Currently TMFPD has two new type I structure engines under construction by Pierce Manufacturing 

(Superior Equipment)   Once the engines builds are complete, they will require certain supplies and 

equipment, including, but not limited to, fire hose, nozzles, tools, self-contained breathing apparatus and 

extrication equipment to be fully functional. LN Curtis is the vendor the District has used to supply 

loose equipment of this type. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

This purchase is exempt from competitive bidding per NRS 332.115.1(m): Supplies, materials or 

equipment that are available pursuant to an agreement with a vendor that has entered into an agreement 

with the GSA or other governmental agency. 

 

The approved FY18/19 capital budget includes sufficient funding for the purchase of equipment and 

supplies necessary to fully equip the two new type I engines approved for purchase in FY17/18. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:cmoore@tmfpd.us


BOFC Mtg., February 19, 2019 

Page 2 of 2 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION  

Staff recommends approval of the purchase of supplies and equipment for two new type I structure 

engines from LN Curtis & Sons in an amount not to exceed $160,000 using the FR-GPO Contract 

#0000170 or similar contract as allowed by NRS 332.115.1. 

POSSIBLE MOTION 

Should the Board agree with staff’s recommendation a possible motion would be: 

 

“I move to approve the purchase of supplies and equipment for two new type I structure engines from 

LN Curtis & Sons in an amount not to exceed $160,000 using the FR-GPO Contract #0000170 or 

similar contract as allowed by NRS 332.115.1.” 


